
FASA General Membership Meeting 

March 12, 2024 6:30 pm 

 

 

The March 2024 FASA general membership meeting was called to order by President Rachel Dixon at 

6:30 pm at the Elks Lodge with a quorum present. 

 

The minutes from the February 2024 meeting were published in the newsletter and were posted to the 

website.  They were approved as posted.   

 

Johnny Boyles presented the 2024 Treasurer’s report to date.  The club is currently operating in the black.  

The income for January-February exceeds the expenses to date.  There were no expenses in January since 

the club did not host a party.  We are off to a good start with memberships.  The treasurer’s report was 

approved by the membership. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

DJs: Buck Crumpton will be our DJ at the March 17th party.  The party will be hosted by Rachel Dixon 

and Beverly Hobgood with a St. Patrick’s Day theme.  Members are asked to bring desserts. 

  

Membership:  Dwight reported that we have 37 members including memberships received at the meeting. 

 

Phone Tree:  Dwayne reported that messages are continuing for meetings and upcoming parties.  It was 

great to have Dwayne at the meeting.   

 

Website: The newsletter is emailed to members with the minutes and flyers attached.  Everyone is 

encouraged to like and share all Facebook posts to increase the number of people who see our posts. 

 

Old Business:  SOS cards are required for Spring Safari and Fall Migration.  Please reach out to Cathy 

Fann for your 2024 SOS Membership Card.  Spring Safari is April 18-28, 2024. 

 

New Business: 

 

FASA will celebrate our 40th anniversary at the May 18th party.  Rosemary Haney has volunteered to have 

a Chinese Auction for the May party.  A planning committee is needed to help plan the party.  Kathi 

Baloyot and Joyce Ramos will serve on the committee and the Board will assist in planning and 

preparation. 

 

We have hosts for several of our parties.  We will have pot lucks in April and July.  Please consider 

signing up and asking someone to assist you.   

 

We have a limited number of Shag T-shirts for sale for $15.  Please see Beverly Hobgood if you want a 

shirt. This is a very easy fund raiser for FASA. 

 

Member Concerns: 

Norm Russ - Health and Rehabilitation Center in Lillington. 

Wayne Searcy – health issues relating to kidney cancer.   



Gayle Huggins – has moved to Village Green Assisted Living 

Dwayne Baggett - Dwayne continues to recover from ankle surgery.   

Janet Gardner – Health concerns 

Charles Gardner – Health concerns 

Sue Fulcher – Recovering from rib reconstruction 

Peggy Perry – gum surgery 

 

Vice President Pat Trujillo announced our March birthdays. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. Please join us at Mi Casita’s for food and fellowship. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Beverly Hobgood 

Recording Secretary 

 


